Belvoir Parish Council
Chairman’s report
2022-23

2022-23 has been a year when we have focussed on improving our financial planning and control. This was confirmed by our auditors who found no further areas for improvement.
Road safety continues to be a top priority for us and we continue to work on reducing speeding on Denton Lane Harston with a change of sighting for the Radar Speed Sign to make it more impactful to speeding motorists.
The Village Hall has been working successfully on creating new income streams which will improve future viability. We have also entered discussions with the Belvoir Estate to renew the lease.
The Parish Council have now begun a programme of improvement to Belvoir Parish assets many of which have been neglected. 
Radar Speed Cameras – potential purchase of a new radar speed sign in 2023.
Defibrillator - batteries and pads replacement
War Memorial and Water Pump – Stone mason work to repair eroded base of the War Memorial and, fencing repairs to both
Street lighting – we have started a program of replacing our street lights need with low power LED lights – we will replace two per year to reduce our electricity usage.
Inflation of maintenance costs remains a major concern to us in the current economic environment however we hope to see improvements by the end of 2023.
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